Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

September 2, 2007

10:00 am

Northstar Rec Center
Adult Clubhouse

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 am by President Ireton. It was announced that a quorum was in place.

It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve minutes of the September 3, 2006 Annual Meeting. 

The Board of Directors and management personnel were introduced as follows:



Bill Ireton – President



Liz Reagor – Vice President



Tom Merrick – Secretary



Bob Thornton – Treasurer



Jim Steeb – Director at Large (excused absent)



Peter Miller – Property Manager - Camco, Inspector of Election



Sandy Miller – Accounts Receivable Administrator – Camco,                      

Assistant Inspector of Election

Eric Wicks – Assistant Property Manager – Camco, Assistant                         

Inspector of Election



Sandy Miller – Assistant Inspector of Election

Mr. Ireton gave the President’s report that included the following:

1. During the past year the revised CC&R’s were distributed to the membership for comments. Later a final draft and ballot was provided to the membership to approve. The ballots were being counted at the annual meeting and results would be announced shortly. 

2. Bids were being solicited for the top 4 or 5 Aspen Grove site improvement plan elements.

3. Swales along Northstar Drive had been reconstructed by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto. 

4. Foundation and intercept drains had been installed around tower building 3157-3168 to direct water leaking from the detention pond away from the building. 

5. The Board will be meeting with Northstar Security concerning the patrol services contract for 2007/2008. Several homeowners commented that they never see security patrolmen in Aspen Grove. Illegally parked cars are a comment complaint of owners. More aggressive parking policy enforcement and towing was requested by an owner. Security patrol men will respond to annoyances such as barking dogs, bats, and bears. Owners are requested to call them. 

Mr. Miller reported on the 2007/2008 budget that was recently approved by the Board of Directors. Monthly fees will not change for fiscal 2008. With water being moved to the owners’ tax rolls from being an association expense, the Association is realizing an additional $38,000 in revenue to apply toward increasing operating expenses and reserve fund allocations. Mr. Thornton introduced the following Resolution 70-604, which was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership:

Resolution Regarding Income Tax Election

RE:  Excess Income Applied to Following Year Assessments

WHEREAS the Aspen Grove Condominium Association is duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of California; and,

WHEREAS the members desire that the Association shall act in full accordance with the rules and regulation of the Internal Revenue Service;

NOW, THEREFORE, the members hereby adopt the following resolution by and on behalf of the Aspen Grove Condominium Association;

RESOLVED, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2007 as defined in the IRS Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operation or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Ireton reported on the Northstar Village parking lot bio swale and detention pond. The NPOA Construction Oversight Committee has been involved with working with East West Partners to correct problems with the swale and pond. Aspen Gove recently hired a civil engineer to evaluate the foundation at the 3157-3168 tower building. The Association’s attorney has been requested to enter the Association into a tolling agreement with East West Partners over the pond and swale’s construction defects. Homeowner Greg Dehan has become involved with the project. He has recommended a “tight line” system, a sealed collection basin for water run off from the upper village, as the best solution to the water issues affecting the tower buildings. 

Results of the revised CC&R’s approval ballot counting were announced by the Inspector of Election. The revised legal documents were approved by the membership with 99 votes cast in favor and 13 cast in opposition. It was requested that the new documents be made available in a PDF format. 

Mr. Miller gave the maintenance report that included the following items:

1. Seasonal grounds and building maintenance is being done by the Camco maintenance crew. 

2. Wildland fire prevention and fuels management work is planned by the Northstar fire chief Mark Shadowens and forester Bill Houdyschell. Work is then done by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto. This year’s planned work will be completed in the fall. 

3. Chimney flues were inspected and swept where necessary by Ashes to Ashes this summer.

4. Units 3001-3052 will be stained this October by Sierra Paint and Chemical. 

5. Exterior window washing has been done in August by Quality Window Cleaning. 

6. Construction of a stairway from the parking lot to the area between tower buildings 3133-3144 and 3145-3156 is being planned for this fall. 

7. Water heater replacement at tower building 3145-3156 will be this fall by D&D Plumbing. 

Mrs. Reagor and Mr. Ireton gave the rules enforcement report that included the following:

1. A list of common area “do’s and don’ts” written by Mrs. Reagor was read and will be distributed to the membership with the fiscal 2008 budget package. 

2. Owners who wish to make a change or improvement to the common area must first submit a request and plans to the Architectural Review Committee. This includes vent additions to the siding and landscaping to the area around your unit.  

3. Tower unit owners who wish to change their wall furnaces to free standing gas stoves should use the existing vent system. Do not take the vent structures off buildings and patch the siding area. 

4. Owners are reminded to dispose of garbage properly and latch dumpsters to prevent bear problems. 

5. Decks are to be used only for storage of barbecues, deck furniture, and moderate amounts of firewood. Do not store personal property and building materials on the decks.   

6. Placer County leash laws apply to Aspen Grove. Keep your dogs on leashes at all times and clean up their waste. 

7. Owners were reminded to have the proper red “buzz saw” sticker on their vehicle’s windshield and issue their guests blue and white guest placards for their dashboards. It was suggested that a long term lease pass for renters be created. Concerns over Truckee locals using Aspen Grove lots with passes provided by owners were expressed. It was requested that owners be sent a letter indicating the difference between the proper Aspen Grove windshield parking sticker and the Northstar Local Sticker. 

8. Concerns over the high fire hazard and smokers throwing their butts in the common area were expressed. Mr. Miller will take to the short term rental agencies about asking their customers to use ash trays and property dispose of their cigarette butts. 

9. Boat and trailer parking is not allowed in the association’s lots. Owners are asked to contact Northstar Security and use the designated trailer storage lots. 

Mr. Ireton reported on the Architectural Upgrade project. Conceptual ideas were originally developed by the architectural firm of Gaunt Zimmer and posted on the NPOA website for the membership to review. During the past year the membership was sent a survey to assist the Board in prioritizing improvement items. The top four items were window replacement, pathway lighting, dumpster enclosures, and landscaping. The Board is now working on three different scenarios for window change out and should have prices soon to provide to the membership. Mr. Steeb has been working with BlomBerg Windows on a bid to change out the existing windows to double pane inserts. Bids to change the pathway lighting to fixtures and poles similar to the village and rec center styles will be solicited from two electrical contractors. The pathways will be evaluated to determine if more poles and fixtures are needed. 

Mr. Thornton presented a light fixture with a motion sensor for installation in the entry deck area that will be installed as a prototype on his unit. Mr. Thornton also presented a metal grid for consideration as replacement for the blue deck rail pickets. 

Mr. Merrick reported on the dumpster enclosure project. Six pairs of double dumpster enclosures are being considered, three on Silver Strike and three and Aspen Grove. Mr. Merrick reported that the Board is considering parking lot mitigation measures as part of the landscaping project. The association’s legal documents will be researched to determine if certain parking lot areas are required to satisfy legal requirements for the 180 units. 

Results of the 2008/2008 Board of Directors election were announced by the Inspector of Election. Elected to serve for one year terms were Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, and Jim Steeb.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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